Teaching and Learning Advisory Committee (TLAC) 

 Meeting minutes, Wed Jan 26, 2011, 1:00-3:00 pm KR 742
	Present: Trish Rosseel, Katherine Miller, Lindsay Ure, Lea Starr,  Aleteia Greenwood, Jo-Anne Naslund, Kimberley Hintz, Shawna Prolongo, Jan Gattrell and Sarah Stang. 
Apologies: Julie Mitchell 
Recorder:  Carolyn Carvajal

	Agenda Item
	Summary
	Action

	1  Updates from Trish
Strategic Planning 
LA Secondment
Lab Upgrade
UBC Learning Management System 

Expanded Instruction Statistics Pilot
	Because there were no applicants for the LA secondment, Trish and Catharine are working together to clarify the duties and responsibilities of the position and offer a more flexible work  commitment (eg. full-time for 6 months or half time for a year).  Discussion re: classification level may be too low and not enough monetary incentive for potential applicants.  As Aleteia pointed out, the gain is experiential rather than financial.   

iClickers and receivers have been ordered.  iClicker receivers will be installed in KR 216 and 217,  IKBLC 318, WD 109 and B25  and Education Library Lab.  Four iClicker sets will be distributed to KR, IKBLC, WD and EDUC once received.Quotes for overhead LCDs are in the works and public service heads at relevant branches will be notified about upcoming installation by Trish/Garry Der.
Online workshops developed and delivered by two Co-op students using Wimba have received positive feedback.  List of workshops promoted on LIBS so far:  note taking, time management, getting organized, budgeting etc.  See LIBS for more info.
The Learning Technology Advisory Council (LTAC) is in the process of selecting a new learning management system. Our current system, WebCT Vista (Blackboard Vista) is being phased out in 2013 and the shortlisted vendors are Blackboard Learn 9.1 and Moodle 2.0. The product demo for Moodle 2.0 is on Feb 8 and Blackboard Learn 9.1 is on Feb 10. 
Update on extending stats collection to get more granular and robust data  on what we are teaching, who we are teaching, how often etc.   Final details being worked out with Margaret and Bailey’s assistance.
	Trish to work with Catharine on organizing an information session for LAs.  
Trish to continue conversation with Margaret about integrating expanded stats collection into DeskTracker, and will email lib-all about beginning of pilot before February 1st.



	2. February Forum 
	Katherine and the Wimba Instruction Support Team are postponing  their forum.  
Ideas for future forums:
· Thesis  Formatting 

· UBCO Learning Commons Web page- Sarah Stang is creating it and soft launch in 6 weeks
· Invite Cindy Underhill (CTLT)  to discuss overlap content-and future agenda items 

· Kevin Madill –  Borrower Services presentation 

· Learning Commons (eg. Chapman and Cannacord)  

· Talk on Statistics 
· Panel discussion on critical thinking skills (borrow John Strang’s workshop on critical thinking) 

	Trish to talk to Julie and Susan

Trish to talk to Kevin  about Alumni piece



	3. Services Portal http://services.library.ubc.ca/
	Discussion on placement of instruction information: 
Currently, the Calendar of Instructional Events is buried under 4 links.  There was a consensus that instruction information  merits more prominence on the homepage.  
	Paul and Yvonne to put third tab, “Workshops”, on the homepage  with “more  workshops button”.

Once this is done, Trish will work with liaisons about need for those teaching to identify what they’re doing either as a workshop or an event.

	4. Online teaching Lab
Katherine


	The new online teaching lab in WD has been approved and the opening is to be announced. 

	 

	5.  Library Carousel Items 

Katherine, Lindsay,
 Jo-Anne
	For submitting items in the Library Carousel, Glen would like bullet points and broader appeal.  TLAC should plan for one item per month and  if not used, we could put it in the blog or Portraits of Learning
	Lindsay to clarify the guidelines with Glen and express our hope of putting in one instruction item per month. 

Trish and Jo-Anne will work together on February Carousel item.
Jo-Anne to ask Stephanie Janzen about Portraits of Learning 


	6. Help Site Work Priorities
Trish / Shawna
	Shawna will show mock up of the new Getting Started Guides to TLAC; Work continues on migrating Help content to WordPress. 


	

	8 7 Screencasting Contest Support - Trish 


	Screencast contest rules were sent to lib-all. Trish has received expression of interest from students, librarians and staff.   

	Trish, along with TOTS group,will identify dates for two more screencasting demos at WD and KR to generate more interest.
 

	9 8 Usability Testing / LIBS - Paul 

   l

	SFX is being replaced by Serials Solutions: 360 Link will go live on Feb 14 and turn on Summon, Google Scholar and Voyager.  The new interface will look quite different.  Paul suggested that public services librarians participate in usability testing of new tools with users in collaboration with LSIT.
Paul proposed moving towards using one application for booking rooms and events,  Getting to this point would require a group to liaise with the external vendor which designed LIBS for us originally and hire them back on contract to make desired enhancements.  This would also require funding support and coordination.  
	After we go live, Paul and Trish to work with John Chan coordinate usability testing. 
Trish to draft proposal for LIBS enhancements along with funding request.   She will get costs of previous LIBS contract work from LSIT.

	9 TLAC and Strat Plan
Lea


	Discussion re:  TLAC’s status in the context of Strategic Plan.   All in agreement that when other committees in Strat Plan cease to exist, we will remain as TLAC and not a project team.   
	

	 10  TLAC Wiki
	A link is required from the TLAC page in StaffWeb to the TLAC wiki
	Aleteia to add link. 

	Next Meeting: 

Wednesday, February 23, 1-2:30 pm KR 742



